

# Hempnall Parish Council



#### Newsletter – Summer 2009

## Wind Turbines Planning Inquiry- Your attendance is important

The planning inquiry to decide whether the 7 wind turbines will be built at Hempnall will take place for 8 days commencing Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> September 2009 at South Norfolk House, Swan Lane, Long Stratton.

Members of the public are welcome to attend on any day, in fact the parish council would encourage you to do so as a high level of public interest will influence the inspector.

## HPC Website update

As many of you will be aware, the parish council has been "virtually" available via its website for a number of years now. We are about to freshen up the site and take this opportunity to remind you to inform the clerk of any changes to details that you have requested are published on the website. Please also contact the clerk with any suggestions for improvement or with information that you would like to see added.

### Back Lane adoption – 12 volunteers

Back Lane (the "footpath" between the site of the old recycling centre on Alburgh Rd and Hempnall playing field) is well used by parishioners for social walking, cycling, horse riding and ease of access to Hempnall Greens and Talbot Sports Park.

The parish council would like to have this Lane formally recognised as a public right of way. In order to achieve this we need 12 volunteers who use Back Lane. All that is required of the volunteer is a short statement about their use of Back Lane, we would hold a short meeting to guide people through this process so the time and effort needed by each individual is small but could result in a valuable asset (Back Lane) being retained for the benefit of the village forever. Please contact the clerk now if you are interested in helping.

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Nelson Suit of Hempnall Village Hall at 7.30pm on the following dates: 04/09/09; 18/11/09

Councillor		Telephone No.
Geoffrey Moulton – Chairman		01508 482467
David Hook – Vice Chairman		01508 498187
Liz Allen		01508 499357
Debbie Ashford		01508 498242
Kevin Cunningham		01508 499502
Richard Delf		01508 499788
David Pointer		01508 498430
Hamish Rose		01508 498486
Peter Workman		01508 499729
loon Clouls	01509 409467	the clark @hammallne

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org